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October 6, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The enclosed proposed ordinance provides the Executive the authority to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Sammamish for landmark designation and protection services.  

King County Comprehensive Plan Policy P-215 encourages such services and directs the county to actively market these services to the cities.  Policy P-215 states, “King County shall work with cities to protect and enhance historic resources and public art located within city boundaries and annexation areas.  The county shall advocate for and actively market its historic preservation services to agencies and cities that could benefit from such services.”  Through ILAs, the county is able to forward this policy.  Further, this cooperative approach to preserving our region’s history and character has the following benefits:  
· efficient delivery of professional services - most cities do not have the staff expertise required to manage such programs; 
· compliance with growth management requirements for historic preservation;
· protection and enhancement of key aspects of community character; and, 
· access to grants and other incentives for landmark property owners.   

Sammamish considered developing its own historic preservation program but decided an interlocal agreement with the county is preferable for the above-noted reasons.  This agreement allows the city to preserve its historic resources in the manner which it desires and will provide a revenue opportunity, albeit small, for the county’s Historic Preservation Program. 

If authorized, the agreement will become effective on the date of execution, and the total number of cities to which the county provides historic preservation services will be seventeen.  The cities of Auburn, Black Diamond, Carnation, Des Moines, Kenmore, Kent, Kirkland, Issaquah, Maple Valley, Newcastle, North Bend, Redmond, Shoreline, Snoqualmie, Skykomish, and Woodinville currently participate in the program.  

Please note that the city signed the interlocal agreement in 2008; however, it was not received by the county until early 2009.  It was further delayed by negotiations between the county and city regarding the extent of services that would be provided.  To date, King County Historic Preservation Program staff have not undertaken any work on behalf of Sammamish pending execution of the ILA.
This agreement is consistent with those negotiated with other cities, and the county is able and willing to provide the requested services.  If you have any questions, please contact Julie Koler, Historic Preservation Officer, in the Office of Strategic Planning and Performance Management, at 206-296-8689.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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